I hope your Chorus is looking forward to the Evergreen District Convention and Contest, October 20, 21, and 22, 2022.  We may have overdone it by letting anyone who wanted to compete come and do so without any prior qualifying process, so we have a crowded field and a lot of choruses to get onstage.  I have attached a diagram showing the layout of the Performing Arts and Event Center and a copy of the chorus matrix to help guide you onstage. 
 
1. If you would like to have a walk-through of the on/off procedures for the stage, you may have 2 or 3 members of your chorus meet in the lobby between 8 and 8:30 AM.  We will walk as many as we can on and off the stage before 9 AM.  The contest starts at 10:AM on Saturday, October 22, 2022 and we will not have time for any additional participating members or additional stage access.
2. If your chorus is listed any where after chorus #6 on the matrix please designate two to five members to join the Mic testing chorus.  They will meet outside the two meeting rooms at 9:15 to be taken to the stage for a brief rehearsal of one of one or two polecats with Jay Krumbholz.  
3. Please come dressed as you want to be onstage.  If this is impossible, you can change in the men’s or women’s nearby bathrooms.  Clothing racks will be in the meeting rooms, but no security will be provided.  Please have your entire chorus arrive outside Meeting Room 1 or 2 nest to the lobby of the PAEC at least 10 minutes before your turn to the room is scheduled.   Karen Caldwell or another chorus guide will greet you and help you get set up.
4. Once your onstage time is approaching our stage manager, Lanny Gleason, will then guide you to the emcee.
5. When the judges are ready, and you will enter from stage right.  When both the judges and your chorus are ready the emcee will introduce you.  Use of the curtain for the chorus contest will not be decided until after the quartet contest on Friday.
6. After completing your two songs, please assume the positions you want to have for your stage                                                           photo.  Once three photos are taken you will be given a signal and you then leave stage left where you will be met and guided either directly into the audience or back to the lobby.  More information about ordering photos is available at the Evergreen District web site, evgdistrict.com. 
7. Please reply to this email to send us the cell phone number you would prefer to be used as a contact if there is a problem.  Karen Caldwell’s cell phone number is 253-347-1754 and Jim Burbidge’s is 253-951-9650.
8. Please give yourselves plenty of time.  We cannot promise we will be able to change the schedule as the contest is tight.


ENJOY YOUR TIME ONSTAGE



